
 

 

P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

NIRB File No.: 14EN033  
September 2, 2014  

 

Bruce Goad  

c/o WPC Resources Incorporated  

Suite 202 – 750 West Pender Street  

Vancouver, BC V6C 2T7  

 

Sent via email: inukshukexploration@shaw.ca  

 

Re: Opportunity to address comments received regarding WPC Resources Inc.’s “Hood 

River” project proposal 

 

Dear Bruce Goad: 

 

On July 17, 2014 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received WPC Resources 

Incorporated’s (WPC) “Hood River” project proposal from the Kitikmeot Inuit Association.  

NIRB has assigned this project proposal file number 14EN033. 

 

On August 7, 2014 the NIRB invited interested parties, and municipalities most affected by 

WPC’s project, to provide comments directly to the NIRB by August 26, 2014. 

 

On or before August 26, 2014 the NIRB received comments from the following interested 

parties: 

 Kitikmeot Inuit Association 

 Government of Nunavut 

 Environment Canada 

 Fisheries and Oceans Canada 

 Lutsel K’e Dene First Nations 

 

All comments and documents received pertaining to this project proposal can be obtained from 

NIRB’s online public registry at http://ftp.nirb.ca/01-

SCREENINGS/ACTIVE%20SCREENINGS/14EN033-Inukshuk%20Exploration-

Hood%20River/02-DISTRIBUTION/COMMENTS/. 

 

A summary of the main concerns raised relate to the following: 

 Location of the proposal within caribou calving grounds and post calving areas. 

 

Due to these concerns, the NIRB would like to provide WPC with an opportunity to address all 

comments received prior to the Board making its decision to the Minister.  The NIRB 

respectfully requests that WPC provide a response directly to the NIRB by September 12, 2014.  

mailto:inukshukexploration@shaw.ca
http://ftp.nirb.ca/01-SCREENINGS/ACTIVE%20SCREENINGS/14EN033-Inukshuk%20Exploration-Hood%20River/02-DISTRIBUTION/COMMENTS/
http://ftp.nirb.ca/01-SCREENINGS/ACTIVE%20SCREENINGS/14EN033-Inukshuk%20Exploration-Hood%20River/02-DISTRIBUTION/COMMENTS/
http://ftp.nirb.ca/01-SCREENINGS/ACTIVE%20SCREENINGS/14EN033-Inukshuk%20Exploration-Hood%20River/02-DISTRIBUTION/COMMENTS/


 

 

P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

Page 2 of 2 

 

Please provide your forthcoming submission to the NIRB via email at info@nirb.ca or via fax at 

(867) 983-2594. 

 

If you have any questions or require clarification, feel free to contact the undersigned at (867) 

983-4611 or tarko@nirb.ca. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Tara Arko 

Technical Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 
cc: Distribution List 

 Geoff Clark, Kitikmeot Inuit Association 

 Phyllis Beaulieu, Nunavut Water Board 
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